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The Year 8 students attended a 
Pizza Express (Windsor) 
experience as part of their 
curriculum. They enjoyed 
making their own pizzas, eating 
them by Windsor Castle and 
then watching the changing of 
the guards. All of the students 
demonstrated positive and 
respectful behaviour around 
the general public and in the 
restaurant. Thank you to the 
staff who supported this trip.
Mr Dean Papali

Dear Students, Parents, Carers and Friends,
I hope you enjoy this snapshot of Millside School over the 
past half term, and I’d like to wish you all a Happy Easter 
break. We return on Tuesday 22nd April at the usual time 

of 8.30am for all students. We hope to see you at our 
Parent/Carer Drop In Afternoon 2.30-4pm on Wednesday 
23rd April to discuss the progress reports and Y11 exams. 

With kind regards
Mrs Lou West, Head of Millside.

Warhammer Team Building  
Recently in 8 Smith we have been 

introduced to Warhammer by Isaac S. This 
has led to us acquiring a set for the school 
and the students being able to access this 
activity during team building. They have 
worked together to make the figures and 
currently in the painting stage. They have 

all enjoyed working together to paint their 
figures and create an army. I am looking 

forward to how they will continue to 
develop their skills and work together. This 

will also be an opportunity for myself to 
learn something new!  Mrs Zen Farhan















Y11 Physics students learning 
about electricity and circuits and 
using their knowledge to make a 

lie detector, send Morse code 
messages through a buzzer 

and use oranges and squash as a 
battery .

Miss Vicki Blake

Miss Blake’s Yr7 Science 
lessons have gone with a pop, 

fizz and a bang this term. 
They have been naming and 

understanding chemical 
reactions in a range of ways 

including making an explosion 
with a hydrogen balloon and 

making lava lamps. 

Y11 Physics 
students made 

a pendulum. 



At Millside and across 
Haybrook we continue to use 
the ‘Zones’ for managing our 
emotional regulation and to 

help our well being.

Spring Term for our Y11s – an update from 
Form Tutor Mrs Abbie Walker.

This term our Year 11s have been continuing to 
prepare for their lives post-Millside, visiting 
prospective Colleges and submitting their 

applications. They have also been working hard 
reviewing their mock exam results and tackling more 

mock exams in Statistics, English Literature and 
Digital Functional Skills. Many have completed their 

Kitchencraft qualification and everyone has been 
focusing on how to reach their target grades. 

Y9 RE students  
visited Neasden 
Hindu Temple. 
Their behavior 
and levels of 
respect were 

excellent. 

We raised £58 
through a 

Raffle and a 
Treasure Hunt.



Anti knife crime campaigner 
Faron Alex Paul visited us in 

April for a workshop on how to 
keep ourselves and others safe 
in the community and online.

Faron is really tall, 
especially when 
standing next to 

Mrs West!
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